Which of the underlined parts of these sentences is correct?

- 1 Did you hear <u>noise / a noise</u> just now?' 'No, I didn't hear anything.' ('a noise' is correct)
- 2 a If you want to know the news, you can read paper / a paper.
- b I want to write some letters but I haven't got a paper / any paper to write on.
- 3 a I thought there was somebody in the house because there was <u>light / a light</u> on inside.
- b Light / A light comes from the sun.
- 4 a I was in a hurry this morning. I didn't have time / a time for breakfast.
- b 'Did you enjoy your holiday?' 'Yes, we had wonderful time / a wonderful time.'
- 5 Sue was very helpful. She gave us some very useful advice / advices.
- 6 We had very good weather / a very good weather while we were on holiday.
- We were very unfortunate. We had <u>bad luck / a bad luck</u>.
- 8 It's very difficult to find a work / job at the moment.
- 9 Our travel / journey from London to Istanbul by train was very tiring.
- 10 When the fire alarm rang, there was total chaos / a total chaos.
- If I had to buy <u>a / some</u> bread because I wanted to make some sandwiches.
- 12 Bad news don't / doesn't make people happy.
- 13 Your hair is / Your hairs are too long. You should have it / them cut.
- 14 Nobody was hurt in the accident but the damage / the damages to the car was / were quite bad.

Complete the sentences using these words. Sometimes you need the plural (-s).

ch	air experience experience furniture hair information
jo	hundring hun
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9	
11	Rita has done many interesting things. She should write a book about her
W/	pat do you say in these situations? Complete the sentences using one of the words from tion C.
	Your friends have just arrived at the station. You can't see any suitcases or bags. You ask them: Have <u>you got any luggage?</u>
	You go into the tourist office. You want to know about places to see in the town. You say: 'd like
3	You are a student at school. You want your teacher to advise you about which examinations take. You say: Can you give me
4	You want to watch the news on TV but you don't know what time it is on. You ask your riend: What time
5	You are standing at the top of a mountain. You can see a very long way. It's lovely. You say: t, isn't it?
6	You look out of the window. The weather is horrible: cold, wet and windy. You say to your

friend: What!

EXERCISES What are these things? Try and find out if you don't know. 1 an ant? It's an insect. 7 Earth? Mars? Venus? Jupiter? 2 ants? bees? ... They're insects. 3 a cauliflower? 8 a tulip? 4 chess? 9 the Rhine? the Nile? the Mississippi? 5 a violin? a trumpet? a flute? 10 a pigeon? an eagle? a crow? 6 a skyscraper? Who were these people? 11 Beethoven? He was a composer. 15 Marilyn Monroe? 12 Shakespeare? 16 Elvis Presley? John Lennon? 13 Albert Einstein? 14 Washington? Lincoln? John Kennedy? 17 Van Gogh? Renoir? Gauguin? Read about what these people do and say what their jobs are. Choose one of these jobs: driving instructor interpreter journalist nurse pilot plumber travel agent waiter 1 Stella looks after patients in hospital. She's a nurse. 2 George works in a restaurant. He brings the food to the tables. He 3 Mary arranges people's holidays for them. She 4 Ron works for an airline. He flies aeroplanes. 5 Linda teaches people how to drive. 6 Dave fits and repairs water pipes. 7 Jenny writes articles for a newspaper. 8 John translates what people are saying from one language into another, so that they can understand each other. 13 Put in alan or some where necessary. If no word is necessary, leave the space empty (-). 1 I've seen ...some... good films recently. 3 I know a lot of people. Most of them are students. 4 When I was child, I used to be very shy. 5 Would you like to be actor? 6 Do you collect stamps? 7 What beautiful garden! 8 birds, for example the penguin, cannot fly. 9 I've been walking for three hours. I've got sore feet. 10 I don't feel very well this morning. I've got sore throat. 11 It's a pity we haven't got camera. I'd like to take photograph of that house. 12 Those are nice shoes. Where did you get them? 13 I'm going shopping. I want to buy new shoes. 14 You need visa to visit countries, but not all of them. 15 Jane is teacher. Her parents were teachers too. 16 Do you enjoy going to concerts? 17 When we got to the city centre, shops were still open but most of them were closed.

82

18 I don't believe him. He's liar. He's always telling lies.

71.1 Put in a/an or the.

- 1 This morning I bought ...a.. newspaper and magazine. newspaper is in my bag but I don't know where I put magazine.
- 3 There are two cars parked outside: blue one and grey one. blue one belongs to my neighbours; I don't know who owner of grey one is.

11.2 Put in a/an or the.

- 1 a This house is very nice. Has it got garden?
 - b It's a beautiful day. Let's sit in garden.
 - c I like living in this house but it's a pity that garden is so small.
- - b We had dinner in very nice restaurant.
 - c We had dinner in most expensive restaurant in town.
- 3 a She has French name but in fact she's English, not French.
 - b What's name of that man we met yesterday?
 - c We stayed at a very nice hotel I can't remember name now.
- 4 a There isn't airport near where I live. nearest airport is 70 miles away.
 - b Our plane was delayed. We had to wait at airport for three hours.
 - c Excuse me, please. Can you tell me how to get to airport?
- 5 a 'Are you going away next week?' 'No, week after next.'
 - b I'm going away for week in September.
 - c George has a part-time job. He works three mornings week.

11.3 Put in a/an or the in these sentences where necessary.

1	Would you like apple?an apple
2	How often do you go to dentist?
3	Could you close door, please?
4	I'm sorry. I didn't mean to do that. It was mistake.
5	Excuse me, where is bus station, please?
6	Pve got problem. Can you help me?
/	I'm just going to post office. I won't be long,
ð	There were no chairs, so we had to sit on floor.
7	Have you finished with book I lent you?
10	My sister has just got job in bank in Manchester.
11	We live in small flat near city centre.
12	There's small supermarket at end of street I live in.

1.4 Answer these questions about yourself. Where possible, use the structure in Section D (once a week / three times a day etc.).

Put in the or a/an where necessary. If no word is necessary, leave the space empty (-).

- 1 A: Where did you have lunch? B: We went toa... restaurant.
- 2 A: Did you have nice holiday? B: Yes, it was best holiday I've ever had.
- 3 A: Where's nearest shop? B: There's one at end of this street.
- 4 A: Do you often listen to radio? B: No. In fact I haven't got radio.
- 5 A: Would you like to travel in space? B: Yes, I'd love to go to moon.
- 6 A: Do you go to cinema very often?
- B: No, not very often. But I watch a lot of films on television.
- 7 A: It was nice day yesterday, wasn't it?
- B: Yes, it was beautiful. We went for a walk by sea.
- 8 A: What did you have for breakfast this morning?
- B: Nothing. I never eat breakfast.
- 9 A: Can you tell me where Room 25 is, please?B: It's on second floor.
- 10 A: We spent all our money because we stayed at most expensive hotel in town.B: Why didn't you stay at cheaper hotel?

12.2 Put in the where necessary. If you don't need the, leave the space empty (-).

- 1 I haven't been tothe ... cinema for ages.
- 2 I lay down on ground and looked up at sky.
- 3 Sheila spends most of her free time watching television.
- 4 television was on but nobody was watching it.
- 5 Have you had dinner yet?

92.3

- 6 Mary and I arrived at same time.
- 7 You'll find information you need at top of page 15.

Put in the or a/an where necessary. If the sentence is already correct, put 'RIGHT'. (If necessary, see Unit 71 for a/an and the.)

1 Sun is star. The sun is a star.	
2 Tim lives in small village in country.	
3 Moon goes round earth every 27 days.	
4 What is highest mountain in world?	
5 I'm fed up with doing same thing every day.	
6 It was very hot day. It was hottest day of year.	
7 I don't usually have lunch but I always eat good breakfast.	
8 If you live in foreign country, you should try and learn language.	
9 We missed our train because we were waiting on wrong platform. We were on Platform 3	
instead of Distform 8	
instead of Platform 8.	••
Complete the sentences using one of the following. Use the if necessary.	
Complete the sentences using one of the following. Use the if necessary. breakfast cinema dinner gate Gate 21 Question 8 sea	
Complete the sentences using one of the following. Use the if necessary. breakfast cinema dinner gate Gate 21 Question 8 sea 1 I didn't have time for <u>breakfast</u> this morning because I was in a hurry.	 >,
Complete the sentences using one of the following. Use the if necessary. breakfast cinema dinner gate Gate 21 Question 8 sea 1 I didn't have time forbreakfastthis morning because I was in a hurry. 2 'I'm going tothis evening.' 'Are you? What film are you going to see	 ?'
Complete the sentences using one of the following. Use the if necessary. breakfast cinema dinner gate Gate 21 Question 8 sea 1 I didn't have time for <u>breakfast</u> this morning because I was in a hurry. 2 'I'm going to <u>this evening</u> .' 'Are you? What film are you going to see 3 There was no wind, so <u>was very calm</u> .	?'
Complete the sentences using one of the following. Use the if necessary. breakfast cinema dinner gate Gate 21 Question 8 sea 1 I didn't have time forbreakfast this morning because I was in a hurry. 2 'I'm going to	 ?'
Complete the sentences using one of the following. Use the if necessary. breakfast cinema dinner gate Gate 21 Question 8 sea 1 I didn't have time forbreakfast this morning because I was in a hurry. 2 'I'm going to this evening.' 'Are you? What film are you going to see 3 There was no wind, so was very calm. 4 'Are you going out this evening?' 'Yes, after' 5 The examination paper wasn't too difficult but I couldn't answer	 ?'
Complete the sentences using one of the following. Use the if necessary. breakfast cinema dinner gate Gate 21 Question 8 sea 1 I didn't have time forbreakfast this morning because I was in a hurry. 2 'I'm going to	 ?'

8.1	Complete the sentences using a preposition (to/at/in etc.) + one of the following words: bed home hospital prison school university work
	bed home hospital prison school university work You can use the words more than once.
	 Two people were injured in the accident and were taken <u>to hospital.</u> In Britain, children from the age of five have to go Mark didn't go out last night. He stayed I'll have to hurry. I don't want to be late There is a lot of traffic in the morning when everybody is going Cathy's mother has just had an operation. She is still When Julia leaves school, she wants to study economics Bill never gets up before 9 o'clock. It's 8.30 now, so he is still If you commit a serious crime, you could be sent
3.2	Complete the sentences with the word given (school etc.). Use the where necessary.
	1 (school)
	a Every term parents are invited to <u>the school</u> to meet the teachers.
	b Why aren't your children atschool today? Are they ill?
F.	c When he was younger, Ted hated
Ŀ	d What time does start in the mornings in your country?
	e A: How do your children get home from? By bus?
	B: No, they walk.
	f What sort of job does Jenny want to do when she leaves?
	g There were some people waiting outside to meet their children.
	2 (university)
	a In your country, do many people go to?
	b If you want to get a degree, you normally have to study at
	c This is only a small town but is the biggest in the country.
	3 (hospital)
	a Nora works as a cleaner at
	b When Ann was ill, we all went to to visit her.
	c My brother has always been very healthy. He's never been in
	d Peter was injured in an accident and was kept in for a few days. 4 (church)
Ŀ	a John's mother is a regular churchgoer. She goes to every Sunday.
	b John himself doesn't go to
	c John went to to take some photographs of the building.
	5 (prison)
Ł	a In many places people are in because of their political opinions.
	b The other day the fire brigade were called to to put out a fire.
	c The judge decided to fine the man £500 instead of sending him to
	6 (home/work/bed)
	a I like to read in before I go to sleep.
	b It's nice to travel around but there's no place like
	c Shall we meet after tomorrow evening?
	d If I'm feeling tired, I go to early.
	e What time do you usually start in the morning?
	f The economic situation is very bad. Many people are out of
ł.	7 (sea)
	a There's a nice view from the window. You can see
	b It was a long voyage. We were at for four weeks.
	c I love swimming in

bo m C/ I l I l	this exercise yo oxing athematics boose FOUR of ike / I don't lij ove / I hate	cats opera these things ke I	fast food re small childr and begin yo don't mind m interested	estaurants ren <i>our senten</i>	f 1 ces with	footba rock n b one	all nusic of these:	hot weather zoos
2 3 4						********		
(th (th 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11	My favourite s The information Many people a A vegetarian is The test wasn' Do you know George always We couldn't fir Don't sit on	(the) questi- (the) patien sport is bas 20 we were are afraid of s somebody v t very difficu s tells the trut nd anywhere	ons (the) h ce (the) p ketball given wasn't who doesn't e lt. I answered is the study o ch. He never to stay in th in the pool d	history people t correct. 	(the) ho (the) wa e next d t. 	loor?	(the) mean (the) grass	t (the) lies s (the) spiders without difficulty. were full. 't go for a swim.
3 Ch 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17	You need oose the correct I'm afraid of <u>d</u> Can you pass <u>e</u> <u>Apples / The a</u> Look at <u>apples</u> <u>Women / The y</u> I don't drink <u>te</u> We had a very <u>Life / The life</u> i I like <u>skiing / tl</u> Who are <u>peopl</u> What makes <u>peopl</u> What makes <u>peopl</u> <u>All books / All</u> Don't stay in th A pacifist is so <u>First World Wi</u> One of our big Ron and Brend <u>Most people / 'family life</u> are t	t form, with a ogs / the dog onlt / the salt, pples are goo / the apples women live le ea / the tea. I nice meal. V s strange son he skiing but le / the people the books of hat hotel. It's mebody who ar / The First gest social pr la got marrie The most people	or without the set ('dogs' is c please? ('the od for you, on that tree! onger than m don't like it, egetables / T netimes. Som I'm not very in this phot cople violent? a the top shell very noisy a is against with World War coblems is und d but marriacople believe the set of the top shell world war	ne. correct) e salt' is co They're w hen / the m he vegetal re very str good at i cograph? P What ca lf belong to ar / the w lasted from memploym ge / the m hat marris	orrect) very big. nen. bles wer ange thi t. uses agg to me. the bed ar. m 1914 ent / the arriage	re esp ings h gressid ls are l until e uner didn'	appen. on / the ag very uncor 1918. nployment t last very	<u>gression</u> ? nfortable. :. long.

15.

8 and your country?

Answer the questions. Choose the right answer from the box. Don't forget the. Use a dictionary if necessary.

of necessary.						•••	,,
1 <i>animals</i> tiger ele rabbit ch giraffe ka	eetah swan o	3 penguin pwl robin	<i>inventions</i> telephone telescope helicopter	wheel laser typewriter		<i>currenc</i> dollar escudo peseta	lira
b Which a c Which o 2 a Which o b Which o	of the animals is tallest? nimal can run fastest? of these animals is found f these birds has a long f these birds cannot fly	d in Australia ; neck?	·		•••••		
3 a Which o b Which o c Which o 4 a What is	f these inventions is old ne is most recent? ne is especially importa the currency of India?	lest?	omy?				•••••
y what is	the currency of Portuga the currency of your co	117					
 F When was 2 Can you pla 3 Jill plays 4 There was 5 Can you pla 6 Our society 7 Martin com 8 When was 	where necessary. If the telephone invent y	ed? strument? chestra. corner of the r family. e family. ade?	00m.				
1 The young 2 Ambulances 3 Life is all rig	have the future in the arrived at the scene of ht if you have a job, by	employed ir hands. the accident a	roung Ind took				
5 In England t	n a nurse all her life. Si here is an old story abo	ne has spent h out a man call	er life caring ed Robin H	g for			
What do you co	all the people of these c						
 Canada? Germany? France? Russia? China? Brazil? England? 		an		e people in ge he Canadians			
8 and nour and							

.....

.....

Put in the where necessary. Leave a space (-) if the sentence is already complete. 1 Who is Doctor Johnson? (The sentence is complete without the.) 2 I was ill, so I went to see doctor. 3 President is the most powerful person in United States. 4 President Kennedy was assassinated in 1963. 5 Do you know Wilsons? They're a very nice couple. 6 Do you know Professor Brown's phone number? Some of these sentences are correct, but some need the (perhaps more than once). Correct the 2 sentences where necessary. Put 'RIGHT' if the sentence is already correct. 1 Everest was first climbed in 1953. RIGHT 2 Milan is in north of Italy. the north of Italy 3 Africa is much larger than Europe. 4 Last year I visited Mexico and United States. 5 South of England is warmer than north. 6 Portugal is in western Europe. 7 France and Britain are separated by Channel. 8 Jim has travelled a lot in Middle East. 9 Chicago is on Lake Michigan. 10 The highest mountain in Africa is Kilimanjaro (5,895 metres). 11 Next year we are going skiing in Swiss Alps. 12 United Kingdom consists of Great Britain and Northern Ireland. 13 Seychelles are a group of islands in Indian Ocean. 14 River Volga flows into Caspian Sea.

Here are some geography questions. Choose the right answer from one of the boxes and write the if necessary. You do not need all the names in the boxes. Use an atlas if necessary.

continents	countries	oceans and seas	mountains	rivers and canals	
Africa	Canada	Atlantic	Alps	Amazon Rhine	
Asia	Denmark	Indian Ocean	Andes	Danube Thame	ès
Australia	Indonesia	Pacific	Himalayas	Nile Volga	
Europe	Sweden	Black Sea	Rockies	Suez Canal	
North America	Thailand	Mediterranean	Urals	Panama Canal	
South America	United States	Red Sea			

1 What do you have to cross to travel from Europe to America? The Atlantic

2	Where is Argentina?
3	Which is the longest river in Africa?
4	Of which country is Stockholm the capital?
- 5	Of which country is Washington the capital?
6	What is the name of the mountain range in the west of North America?
7	What is the name of the sea between Africa and Europe?
8	Which is the smallest continent in the world?
	What is the name of the ocean between America and Asia?
	What is the name of the ocean between Africa and Australia?
11	Which river flows through London?
	Which river flows through Vienna, Budapest and Belgrade?
	Of which country is Bangkok the capital?
14	What joins the Atlantic and Pacific Oceans?
15	Which is the longest river in South America?

Use the map to answer the questions in the way shown. Write the name of the place and the street it is in. On maps we do not normally use the. In your sentences, use the if necessary.

R	DDEON (cinema)	CARTER ROAD DESCRIPTION K DESCRIPTION K DESCRIPT
1 V 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9	Is there a cinema near here? Is there a supermarket near here? Is there a hotel near here? Is there a church near here? Is there a pub near here? Is there a museum near here? Is there a bank near here? Is there a park near here? Is there a restaurant near here?	Yes,the Odeon in Baines Street. Yes,

Where are these streets and buildings? Choose from the box to complete the sentences. Use the where necessary.

Acropolis	Broadway	Buckingham Palace	Eiffel Tower	
Vatican	White House	St Mark's Cathedral	Trafalgar Square	
2	quare is in London. is in Par is in Ro is in Lo.	ris. 6 me. 7	is in New Yor is in Washingt is in Athens. is in Venice.	

Choose the correct form, with or without the.

- 1 Have you ever been to British Museum / the British Museum. (the ... is correct)
- 2 Hyde Park / The Hyde Park is a very large park in central London.
- 3 Another park in central London is St James's Park / the St James's Park.
- 4 Grand Hotel / The Grand Hotel is in Baker Street / the Baker Street.
- 5 We flew to New York from Gatwick Airport / the Gatwick Airport near London.
- 6 Frank is a student at Liverpool University / the Liverpool University.
- 7 If you're looking for a good clothes shop, I would recommend Harrison's / the Harrison's.
- 8 If you're looking for a good pub, I would recommend Ship Inn / the Ship Inn.
- 9 <u>Statue of Liberty / The Statue of Liberty is at the entrance to New York harbour / the New York harbour.</u>
- 10 You should go to Science Museum / the Science Museum. It's very interesting.
- 11 John works for <u>IBM / the IBM</u> now. He used to work for <u>British Telecom / the British</u> <u>Telecom</u>.
- 12 'Which cinema are you going to this evening?' '<u>Classic / The Classic</u>.'
- 13 I'd like to go to China and see Great Wall / the Great Wall.
- 14 Which newspaper shall I buy Independent / the Independent or Herald / the Herald?
- 15 This book is published by Cambridge University Press / the Cambridge University Press.

ないまた うちかいしかい きましきかい しょうしきい

R.1 Complete the sentences using a word from Sections A or B. Sometimes you need a or some.

- 1 My eyes aren't very good. I need ...glasses.
- 2 This plant is ...a... very rarespecies...
- 3 Footballers don't wear trousers when they play. They wear
- 4 The bicycle is of transport.
- 5 The bicycle and the car are of transport.
- 6 I want to cut this piece of material. I need

- 9 While we were out walking, we saw 25 different of bird.

18.2 In each example the words on the left are connected with an activity (for example, a sport or an academic subject). Write the name of the activity. Each time the beginning of the word is given.

1 calculate algebra equation	mathematics
2 government election minister	p
3 finance trade industry	e
4 running jumping throwing	a
5 light heat gravity	ph
6 exercises somersault parallel bars	gy
7 computer silicon chip video games	el

R.3 Choose the correct form of the verb, singular or plural. In one sentence either the singular or plural verb is possible.

- 1 Gymnastics is/are my favourite sport. ('is' is correct)
- 2 The trousers you bought for me doesn't/don't fit me.
- 3 The police want/wants to interview two men about the robbery last week.
- 4 Physics was/were my best subject at school.
- 5 Can I borrow your scissors? Mine isn't/aren't sharp enough.
- 6 Fortunately the news wasn't/weren't as bad as we expected.
- 7 Where <u>does/do</u> your family live?
- 8 Three days isn't/aren't long enough for a good holiday.
- 9 I can't find my binoculars. Do you know where it is / they are?
- 10 Do you think the people <u>is/are</u> happy with the government?
- 11 Does/Do the police know how the accident happened?
- 12 I don't like very hot weather. Thirty degrees is/are too warm for me.

18.4 Most of these sentences are wrong. Correct them where necessary; put 'RIGHT' if the sentence is already correct.

- 1 The government want to increase taxes. RIGHT ('wants' is also correct)
- 2 Susan was wearing a black jeans.
- 3 Brazil are playing Italy in a football match next Wednesday.
 4 I like Martin and Jill. They're very nice persons.
 5 I need more money than that. Ten pounds are not enough.
 6 I'm going to buy a new pyjama.
 7 The committee haven't made a decision yet.
 8 Many people has given up smoking.
 9 There was a police standing at the corner of the street.
 10 Has the police arrived yet?
 11 This scissors is not very sharp.

What do we call these things and people? Use the structure noun + noun.

1 A ticket for a concert is <u>a concert ticket</u>.
2 A magazine about computers is
3 Photographs taken on your holiday are your
4 Chocolate made with milk is
5 Somebody whose job is to inspect factories is
6 A hotel in central London is
7 The results of your examinations are your
8 The carpet in the dining room is
9 A scandal involving a football club is
10 A question that has two parts is
11 A girl who is seven years old is

Write the correct word for each picture. Each word has two parts and these are given above the pictures. In 1a for example, you must decide whether the word is boathouse or houseboat.

	boat/house		horse/race		card/phone	
-	1a	1b	^{2a}	2b	3a Antonia	3b

).3	accident	belt	-	credit			newspaper window	
	 This can be caused by bad driving. <u>A road accident</u> If you're staying at a hotel, you need to remember this. Your							
1.4	15 minu six mile(te(s) 60 n (s) 20 pou	ninute(s) t ind(s) five	wo hour(s course(s)) five day(ten page(s)	+ 450 page	r(s) 500 year(s) (s) <i>lural</i> (days/pages <i>etc.</i>).	
	 It's quite a long book. There are							